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  San Diego Unified School District 
 Office of Accountability 

Monitoring and Accountability Reporting 
  

District Advisory Council for Compensatory Education Programs 
Harold J. Ballard Parent Center 

2375 Congress Street San Diego, CA  92110 

 

September 19, 2012, 6:30-8:30 p.m. 

Item Description/Actions Meeting Summary 

 

 Welcome 

 

 Informational: Elneda Shannon, Operations 

Specialist, Ballard Parent Center 

 

 Shannon provided a resource guide of parent workshops and classes for 

the 2012-13 year.  All workshops/classes are free for parents with 

children enrolled at Title I schools.  Visit the department website at 

www.sandi.net/parentoutreach or call 619-293-4431 for information. 

 

 Call to Order 

 .. Approval of Minutes 

 

 Action Item: Approval of the minutes 

 

 Meeting called to order by Page at 6:30 p.m.  Minutes from June 6, 2012, 

were reviewed.  Motion to approve made by Hamilton.  Seconded by 

Morse.  None opposed.  Motion passed. 

 

 Chairperson’s Report 

 State and Local Board of 

Education Meeting 

 

 Informational: David Page, DAC Chairperson 

 

 STATE BOE:  Page reported the State finalized the application for the 

2012 Race to the Top District competition, providing nearly $400 million 

in competitive grant funding for LEAs (local educational agencies). 

 LOCAL BOE:  Page reported that the district did not apply for Race to 

the Top District competition.  Page reported the item has been placed on 

the September 25, 2012, BOE agenda. 

Page asked for a show of interested in further discussion on the grant 

prior to the scheduled Board meeting.  Anyone who is interested was 

asked to see Page after the meeting for details. 

 

 Executive Board Report 

 Attendance Committee 

 DAC Executive Board Retreat 

Report 

 

 Informational: Frank Engle, DAC Board 

Member 

 Informational: David Page, DAC Chairperson 

 

 Engle shared ideas to improve DAC attendance. 

 

 Page reported on the items discussed during the retreat.  The SSC/DAC 

Timeline for 2012-13 was distributed.  Page stated the timeline provides 

members with a preview of upcoming events.   

http://www.sandi.net/parentoutreach
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6. District Reports/Training/Collaboration 

 Introductions 
 
 

 California STAR Testing 

 

 

 

 

 CARS Program 

 

 

 

 

 Tiger Team Recommendation: 

4 Digit Rollout 

 

 

 

 

 District Carryover Options 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 BOE Grant Status 
 

 

 SSC Training Update 

 

 

 

 

 Informational: David Page, DAC Chairperson 
 
 

 Informational: Ron Rode, Executive Director, 

Office of  Accountability (OA) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 Informational: Vikki Henton, Program 

Manager, Monitoring & Accountability 

Reporting 

 

 

 Page introduced Mr. Walter Richardson, a representative visiting from 

the Los Angeles District Advisory Council. 

 Rode provided handouts and gave a PowerPoint slide show on the 2012 

California Standards Tests (CSTs) and California High School Exit Exam 

(CAHSEE) Grade 10 Census Report.  The district reviews this data to 

inform the evaluation of the district’s LEA Plan. 

 Rode stated the spring collection (used to be Consolidated Application 

Part I) was submitted during the summer as reported at the June 6, 2012, 

DAC general meeting.  On October 1, 2012, the State will release the fall 

collection (used to be Consolidated Application Part II).  The district will 

have one month to complete and submit to the State. 

 Rode reported the Title I Tiger Team recommendation of a new pilot 

program was approved by the Board.  The pilot program is designed to 

track Title I expenses by utilizing an additional 4 digits at the end of the 

budget string to identify specific expenditures.  The district will select 

three schools from each area; one elementary, one secondary and one 

high school. 

 Rode provided a handout and presented the Title I Ending Balance for 

2011-12 as of June 30, 2012.  Rode asked the DAC general body, “What 

should be done with the available ending balance?” 

1. Use it for the reduction of the 2013-14 district budget deficit 

2. Use it for the 2012-13 Summer School 

3. Use it for Intervention Program Support 

Rode will post pone decision of the DAC until the next meeting.  

Questions can be sent via email to rrode@sandi.net. 

 Rode reported the Board has placed the two million dollar grant program 

“on hold” due to the uncertainty of the 2012-13 entitlement. 

 Henton gave a “How to find” presentation on locating information on the 

district’s website using several methods to find useful information 

relevant to the SSC and parents. 

7.    Public Comment & Closing  Informational  The Los Angeles District Advisory Council representative provided 

information to the general body. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  Minutes recorded. 

Minutes taken by M. Johnson2 
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